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COMMITTEE ACTION
On May 6, 2014, the Committee passed out Proposed Ordinance 2014-0160, as amended, with a "do pass" recommendation. The amendment makes technical changes to the interlocal agreement at the recommendation of legal counsel.

SUBJECT

An ordinance authorizing an amendment to an interlocal agreement with the City of Tukwila to allow for expansion of county landmark designation and protection services.
SUMMARY
Proposed Ordinance 2014-0160 would authorize the Executive to amend an interlocal agreement (ILA) with the City of Tukwila to expand the county’s provision of landmark designation and protection services for historical and archaeological properties for Tukwila.  
A proposed amendment to the ILA would amend the county’s provision of services from city-owned properties to extend to privately owned properties within Tukwila as well.  It would also make a technical change to the ILA requested by Tukwila.
BACKGROUND
King County provides services to landmark and protect historical and archaeological resources for unincorporated King County, as well as twenty-one suburban cities through ILAs.  The City of Tukwila and King County entered into an ILA in 2013 (Ordinance 17637) for the provision of landmarking and protection services for city-owned properties in Tukwila.  Tukwila has requested an expansion of the ILA to include non-city-owned properties after being approached by private property owners interested in seeking the benefits of landmark protection for their historic building.
ANALYSIS
King County is able to provide landmarking and protection services for Tukwila under an adopted ILA.  The proposed amendment to the ILA is consistent with historic resource protection agreements with other suburban cities.  King County has negotiated an ILA that provides for full-cost recovery, including overhead and indirect administrative costs.
This ILA complies with King County Comprehensive Plan Policy P-215, which states:

“King County shall work with cities to protect and enhance historic resources and public art located within city boundaries and annexation areas. The county shall advocate for and actively market its historic preservation services to agencies and cities that could benefit from such services.”
AMENDMENT

Amendment 1 makes technical changes to the ILA at the recommendation of legal counsel.  The City of Tukwila and the Executive concur with these changes.
REASONABLENESS

Due to its consistency with county policy, approval of Proposed Ordinance 2014-0160, as amended by proposed Amendment 1, is a reasonable business decision.
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